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ZAMBIAS' STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF CONGO 7TH MAY, 2019.
Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of  the D R. C. and our neighbour to the third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national  report and update.
We commend the Government of the D.R.C. for adopting a number of legislative measures aimed at promoting and protecting human rights since their last review in 2014. We however, remain concerned about a few human rights violations such as the exploitation of children in the mining sector which is a major barrier to their full development, the continued existence of corporal punishment of children and the use of violence and disproportionate force against opposition supporters.
Zambia recommends to  the D.R.C. the following:

-To establish public structures for the reception of children removed from the  mines and for counselling , support and stabilization of those children.
-To enact legislation to explicitly prohibit  corporal punishment in all settings including the home.
-To end the use of violence and disproportionate force against opposition supporters, and the release of those that have been arbitrarily arrested and detained whilst exercising their right to demonstrate peacefully.
We wish the D.R.C. a successful review.
I thank you.
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